
BISHOPSTEIGNTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

CHAIRMANS REPORT – 2019 

This is my first Chairman’s Report, having been privileged and honoured to be 

elected as Chairman of the Parish. My main aims have been to ensure that we 

serve all areas of the village, provide the best services possible, within the 

many constraints we face, endeavour to progress several of the long held 

aspirations of the Parish Council and to significantly improve our 

communication processes.  

Key Issues during the year - These issues have been many and varied, in a 

very demanding and rewarding year for the Parish Council.  A summary is 

shown below: 
 

 Changes to Parish Council membership - New councillors - June Grimble and Kate Benham and 

resignation from Charles Morgan  

 Parish Council relocation within Community Centre and lease agreement 

 Housing Needs and options survey 

 Teignbridge Local Plan Update - Response to proposals from Teignbridge Council at the Annual General 

Meeting in May 2018.  

 Teignbridge Design and Heritage Officer meeting - Consider minor changes to the village Conservation 

Area Boundary 

 Bishops Avenue Car Park - Land transfer from Teignbridge District Council, and planned remodelling 

and refurbishment 

 Highway Issues - Regular communication with Devon County Council, Highways, to report issues - road 

defects, speeding etc. and quarterly meetings with Highway officers, including County and District 

Councillors 

 Winter Gritting Route through village - Devon County Council advised the route  from Forder Lane to 

Church Road no longer practical due to the number of parked vehicles. Gritting now currently limited to 

Church Road to the Ring of Bells  

 Emergency Plan from ‘Bishopsteignton Emergency Resilience Team’ (BERT) 

 Open Spaces and Assets Survey - Public consultation. Policy and plan being prepared taking account of 

responses 

 Children Playparks - Lawns and Cockhaven Road - Equipment inspected regularly and additional play 

equipment installed 

 Lawns Multi Use Games Area - Free for public use in daylight hours. Current consideration of 

improvement/enhancement, to facilitate greater usage 

 Night Landing Site Michaels Field - Initiative by Parish Council and Devon Air Ambulance Trust, agreed 

with landowner -Teignbridge District Council. Village fundraising to finance provision of required 

lighting 

 Village environment including dog fouling, maintenance of open spaces etc 

 Funding Bids to various bodies for village projects 

 Commemorative WW1 Bench-contribution to Bishopsteignton Heritage project  

 Provision of Memorial Bench at Community Centre in memory of Jean Knapman for her service as 

Parish Clerk for 23 years 

 Support ‘Saving Teignmouth Hospital Campaign’ 

 Teignbridge District Council - Draft Policy - Devolving Assets to Town and Parish Councils - eg. 

consideration of Michaels Field in Bishopsteignton 

 Teign Estuary Trail - Ongoing meetings with Devon County Council and Teignbridge District Council 

Members and Officers to progress project 

 Teign Estuary Forum - Annual Meeting 

 Parish Council Policies and Procedures - Ongoing update and new where required e.g. revised Standing 

Orders and Financial Regulations, GDPR guidelines and new Media Policy 
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 Parish Council 2019/20 Budget and precept to Teignbridge District Council 

 Preparation for Parish Council Elections - 2 May 2019 

 

None of the above could be achieved without the dedication, commitment, help and support of the Vice-

Chairman, other members of the Parish Council and the Clerk to the Council. I therefore wish to acknowledge, 

and convey my appreciation and thanks.  

 

I wish to take this opportunity to acknowledge and thank Charles Morgan for his service to the Parish Council, 

serving as a Parish Councillor since 2006, contributing significantly to village affairs, and also being chairman for 

two years.  

 

How the Parish Council Operates 

In addition the monthly full Parish Council and Planning Committee meetings, elected members serve on other 

committees - Finance & Personnel, Countryside & Recreation, Maintenance and Burial. In addition there are 

many other Groups where representation is required: Teign Estuary Trail, Teign Estuary Partnership, DCC 

Highways, Teignbridge Association of Local Councils and other groups required for specific projects. 

 

The responsibilities and work of Parish Council and its elected members continues to increase, however, this 

provides a significant opportunity to engage with parishioners and influence the services we provide. 

 

We have an excellent working relationship with our District Councillor - Tim Golder, County Councillor - Ron 

Peart and many other elected members council officers we communicate with. The support and assistance we 

receive cannot be underestimated and is very much appreciated. 

 

Most services are provided by various contractors, who again we are greatly appreciative of, often dealing with 

urgent work at very short notice. Volunteers from the village and surrounding areas also play a vital role to our 

community, which is always very much appreciated. We are also fortunate that members of the Parish Council 

regularly volunteer and assist with various activities throughout the village. 

 

I wish now to mention and commend the contribution to the Parish Council of Chris Grimshaw (Village Assets), 

Roger Gallagher (BERT), Peter Hepworth (Tree Warden) and youth organisations such as Scouts, who also 

undertake the annual Rights of Way survey. I must also pay tribute to the commitment of the many volunteers 

providing a great service to the village through all the excellent organisations and groups. 

 

For the Parish Council to function effectively the Clerk to the Council plays a really significant and pivotal role, 

carrying out many administrative duties, being the responsible finance officer, and also providing guidance on 

the operation of the Council’s democratic processes. The parish is increasingly indebted to the work of the 

clerk. I wish to thank the Clerk to the Council on behalf of all elected members.  

 

Conclusion 

I would like to thank the Community Centre Management Committee for agreeing to the Parish Council request 

to move to more suitable accommodation to meet our current requirements. This is particularly relevant in the 

increasing use of modern technology to facilitate working more effectively, and in its communication 

processes. 

In conclusion, I hope you will find this report interesting and helpful in providing information on the range of 

matters dealt with, and how the Parish Council operates to provide the best possible service to parishioners, 

within the democratic framework applicable to Parish Councils. 

 


